

- I The meeting was held at the Area Assembly in Tonopah, NV. Chaired by Lou. He opened with the Serenity Prayer and the GSR Preamble.
- II Minutes (Carol H) emailed by Carol. Motion to accept minutes as written made by Bobby F. Motion passed unanimously.
- III Treasurer (Ralph W) There is approximately \$4,000.00 in the checking account, plus any contributions not yet received for the month, less any funding for this Assembly. Please see Ralph if you need a reimbursement form.
Zelle is coming along fine and all are encouraged to continue using this contribution platform. Please remember to include your group's name or number under the notes/memo section.
- IV DCM report (Lou P)-Good afternoon my name is Lou and I am an alcoholic.
Welcome to the semi-annual pizza lunch/District One business meeting. I don't have a lot to report since our last meeting a couple of weeks ago. Deborah, the Public Information chair is on Zoom and will be sharing about what her and her committee does.
I hope everyone has a great weekend here and remember the last sentence of the GSR preamble... "have the patience and tolerance to listen while others share, the courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is right for our groups as a whole."
Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your District Committee Member. I am here to help in any way I can. My phone number is 702-684-1776 and email islouis@sunrise-marketing.com
- V ADCM report (DaNella K)- Good Morning Everyone, my name is DaNella, alcoholic and District One Alternate DCM. Super grateful to be back in Tonopah another year. Being a part of the assembly and the fellowship that comes is very rewarding. I am still active with assisting the translation committee, I even translated reports Friday morning prior to driving up here. This committee needs help, and you don't even need to speak Spanish. Trust me on this! I only know how to order a burrito. Thanks for letting me be of service.
- VI Intros and Group reports: **ZOOM:** None present
Present: Brenda L (GSR), Matt K (GSR), Ruthie B (Grapevine Liaison, GSR), Tom H (GSR), Lou P (D1 DCM), Ralph W (D1 Treasurer), Tina Y (GSR), Marc L (GSR), Mike S (GSR & D1 Intergroup Liaison), Bobby F (D1 Picnic Chair & GSR), Christine P (GSR), Danielle T (GSR), Diana M (D1 Archives Liaison & Accessibilities Liaison), Karinda R (GSR), Alfredo M (GSR), Oscar Z (GSR), Emmie M (GSR), John B (GSR), Carol H (D1 Secretary), Libby G (SAGSC Secretary), Kevin L. (D1 Workshop Chair, GSR), Mike D (GSR), Randy G. (Alt GSR), Andre C (GSR), Chris C (ALT GSR), Diane O (D1 Alt Sec, GSR), DaNella K (D1 Alt DCM), Caroline J. (SAGSC Chair), Anne (D19 DCM),
Total GSR: 21
- VII Committee reports –
- A. Picnic report – (Bobby F)- No report.
- B. Workshops – (Kevin L)- Next D1 workshop will be on the Traditions and Ralph will be our speaker. It will be at Central Office, on a Sunday, 1-3 p.m., Date TBD.

- C. Archives Liaison – (Diana M)- Ronnie D., the Area 42 Archivist, arrives every Saturday morning to Central Office and continues to organize and update the Area 42 Archives Room from 9:30 to 11 a.m. and is always looking for volunteers to help him to sort and organize. For more detailed information call the LV Central Office: 702-598-1888.
- D. H & I - (Kimberly W)- Absent
- E. Grapevine - (Ruthie B.)
New Agenda/Calendar Items
- 05/19 - SAGSC (ID: 876 2363 7945, sags)
 - 06/08 - District 17 Softball Game in Pahrump - Grapevine has been invited - details to follow. "Team Grapevine" anyone?!?! - Also coordinating w/ district workshop chair for possible upcoming GV workshop.
 - 06/09 - Founders Day - Grapevine will have a table with history and items pertaining to.
 - 06/22 - Grapevine's 80th Birthday Celebration - Will be at Central Office from 2-4. We have one speaker and need a second .
 - 07/12-07/14 - Pacific Regional Forum – GVNY sets up the table. To volunteer please contact Rhonda and ask to be designated to the G table - 702-245-1766
 - 07/19-07/21 - CampNic in Ely District 19- Grapevine will host a writing workshop, book fair, and trivia contest on the 20th. Volunteers appreciated.

Grapevine Working Group meets the 3rd Sat ea Mo. discuss the role of a GV rep in an online group, Resources available, Sharing our E,S&H with personal stories. The development of a website to provide information.
Zoom Meeting: 87128019459 Pass: GLM.

Please let your districts know that your Grapevine Area Chair is happy to attend their next business meeting to tell more about the Grapevine. We can also partner to bring a Grapevine Writing Workshop to your group or district. Let's put something on the calendar. *Let's think of other ways to spread the word and encourage participation? Ideas are welcome.

- F. Hotline (Paul H.) – Absent. (Report read by Carol H.)

District One Hotline is the 2nd Sunday of the month 8 p.m.-8 a.m. Monday morning. Volunteers are needed for the whole year. Please see me after the meeting and I will pass along the information to Paul.

- G. PI/CPC – (Bob V) – Absent.(Area 42 CPC Chair, Chris, submitted a report to Carol H.)
Greetings everyone! Here is the agenda for the April PI Committee & C.P.C. Committee meeting. We meet via Zoom the 2nd Monday of each month; this month we will meet Monday April 8, 2024 from 4:30 - 5:30 PM. The Zoom information follows the agenda. See you then!

APRIL AGENDA

1. Opening presentation "THE VALUE OF COOPERATIVE RELATIONSHIPS WITH COMMUNITY COALITIONS" - 15 minute presentation followed by Q&A
2. Joint Committees Meeting C.P.C. Committee 2024 Forum For Sober Communities - recap
Budget review
C.P.C. New business
PI Committee?
Join SAREA42 PI/CPC Zoom Meeting

<https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86974614930?pwd=amNoUFdFR1NFaW9LYytUU3g5aTMrZz09>
Meeting ID: 869 7461 4930, Passcode: Serenity

Topics include:

- What a coalition is
- How some coalitions relate to alcoholism and recovery
- How the A.A. hand can be extended through a cooperative relationship

- H. Accessibilities Liaison – (Diana M.) Hi, my name is Diana. I am an alcoholic and the District 1 liaison, co-chairperson of the Accessibilities Committee and it's bi-lingual member. Meetings to Go is our meeting service to bring AA meetings to members in nursing homes, group homes, and rehab hospitals. If you'd like to join our volunteers or know someone needing this service, please contact Joan R. at joanrservice@gmail.com.

Remote Communities also fall under the responsibility of our committee. Our Spanish-speaking AA members in District 21 belong to what is called a linguistic remote district, and we are working hard to bring our English and Spanish-speaking committees and service groups closer together. GSO (the General Service Office) defines Remote Communities as anyone who has difficulty accessing AA meetings due to differences in geography, language, and culture.

Our committee held its first Technology Workshop on March 24th for Spanish-speaking GSRs, Intergroup reps, Committee Chairs, liaisons, etc., to help them set up email accounts and learn how to use online meeting applications.

When I was in PRAASA a few weeks ago, I was impressed by the number of Deaf members that stepped up, shared their stories, suggestions, and challenges. Some topics discussed at the Accessibilities Round Tables were: How to collect contributions for ASL, options for the hard of hearing, and more videos for ASL including Spanish ASL (LSE/Lengua de Signos Espanola).

If you are interested in participating on the Accessibilities committee, please come to our next meeting which will be held on Monday, April 22, 2024, at 7 pm on Zoom. The meeting ID: 833 0643 2783; password: handofaa.

- I. Intergroup – (Mike S.) – No report. Intergroup meeting will be held this Monday night and a report will follow. Everyone is invited to attend, the 2nd Monday at Central Office, 7 p.m.

VIII Tradition Summary

DaNella K. reported on Tradition 4. Diane O. will present on Tradition 5 next month.

IX Concept Summary

Danielle T. reported on Concept 4. Bobby F. will present Concept 5 next month.

X Passed the basket for the 7th Tradition.

XI Old Business – None

XII New Business- Randy G. asked how effective were we in attending various meeting within D1 that had no GSRs registered and/or attending the monthly D1 meeting? Christine P. indicated that she had attended various meeting within the district and the results were productive. Our monthly D1 business meeting has an average of 20-25 GSRs in attendance, which is a very good, if not the best, turnout for Area 42 districts.

Caroline J. announce a monthly speaker meeting at Caliente, every Saturday at 10 a.m. Please see her after the meeting if you would like to be a speaker or attend.

Anne, DCM from District 19 mentioned that they are home to the annual CampNic, July 19th to 21st in Ely. They will have a GV writing workshop, Star Gazing is a possibility, and tons of fun. In Sept 14th Caliente will host a Traditions workshop. Ely has a 7 p.m. meeting every night except Tue and Sun., so please join them if you've ever in the Ely, Pioche, Caliente, or eastern NV area.

XIII Meeting closed at 12:40 p.m. with the Responsible Pledge.

Next meeting: May 19, 2024, 10 a.m. at Central Office,
1515 E. Tropicana #720, Las Vegas, NV 89119
Zoom Code for District One Meeting: 826-6696-7634 pw/ 705500

GSR Orientation: Noon
SAGSC: 1 p.m. to 3:30-4 p.m.